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  Oh my!  This COVID-19 Pandemic has 
overtaken the news these days!  Everyone 
seems to have their own take on the 
severity and by the time you read this the 
whole situation may have changed.  The 
coronavirus is different than the flu virus 
in its severity and mortality rates, 
especially in the elderly population.  
Seeing that many people in our 
congregation are in the 60 and older 
category, who are more at risk - we must 
ask each individual to make their own 
educated decisions about their activities 
at this time.  What we need to do also is 
to check on those who are more 
vulnerable and might need assistance.  

What is our Sturgeon Bay Church doing at 
the time of this writing?
(Check the website for our protocol)

k We have been making hand sanitizers 
more available.

k We have encouraged no hand shaking 
at this time.

k There will be no communion in April.
k We will not be using the red attendance 

pads.
k The offering will be placed in the plate 

as you leave the sanctuary.
k The workers in the kitchen are 

encouraged to wear gloves 
appropriately.

k All flat surfaces and door handles will 
be cleaned with disinfectant wipes 
before services and after. 

k We ask that anyone who is sick in any 
way to stay home as to not expose 
more vulnerable people in our 
congregation. 

k The sermons and part of the Sunday 
morning service are always available 
on-line.

k Sunday School and Adult Forum will 
not meet until the schools reopen.

k We have discontinued the Senior bus 
until the facilities are open for visitors 
again.

   

Church Health News

Blood Pressure 
Screening:

Sunday April 5th
Between and after 

services

*Office Hours: 
10am -1pm Thursdays

*Memory Café
Monday April 6th

Support Group for 
anyone with Early 

Memory Loss 
and Caregivers

 1pm before Café
2pm Café  
Art Project

Terry Lundhahl
Door County medical 

Center

Park inson Disease 
Support Group

Thursday April 2nd
12:30-2pm

Wisconsin Parkinson 
Association

Laurie Coulliard
Art/Music

CPR/AED
Tra ining  c lass

Tuesday April 7th
9am to 12noon

in Churc h Lounge
FREE

First 8 peop le 
from c hurc h  

This virus is spread in large droplets 
by coughing and sneezing.  The air 
will not infect you but keeping a safe 
distance from people is helpful.  The 
surface where the droplets fall are 
infectious for about a week.  Washing 
hands and keeping hands away from 
your face are important ways to 
address this virus. Soap and water or 
60% alcohol hand sanit izer are good 
ways to keep your hands from 
spreading the virus.
   It  is even more important at this 
t ime to be sure that your immune 
system is working well.  That means 
making sure you get enough sleep, eat 
a good diet and get the exercise you 
need to stay healthy.  A running site 
that I get information from stressed 
the need to get out side and walk.  Get 
that exercise but don't overdo your 
workouts at this time.  Take care of 
your self, your loved ones, and any 
at- risk people you may know.  
  And if you need help of any kind, be 
sure to contact our church by phone 
or email.

Remember the words of Jesus: 

"Peace I leave with you;
my peace I give to you.

I do not give to you as the world 
gives.

Do not let your hearts be troubled 
and do not 
be afraid."
John 14:27
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